Select Board 
Meeting Minutes
Town Hall - Select Board’s Conference Room

Monday December 11, 2023 @ 6:00 p.m.
All meetings of the Select Board are recorded
Maddy Landis led the Pledge of Allegiance.

Roll Call Attendance:

ATTENDANCE:
Chairman, Doug Moglin – In person
Vice-Chairman, Jason Perron – In person
Clerk, Diane Gale – In person
Chief Administrative Officer, Karl J. Stinehart – Remote
Assistant Chief Administrative Officer, Nadine Cignoni – In person



Select Board Secretary, Lisa A. Anderson- In person
Public Comment:   Jessica Bishop wanted to give Lisa Anderson her dutiful respect 
Payables , Payroll and Minutes:

-  Acknowledged Payroll Warrant #2412, dated 12/5/2023, in the amount of $304,432.25 

-  The Board accepted the Open Session Minutes dated 12/5/2023.

· A MOTION was made by Jason Perron Seconded by Diane Gale (Vote-Unanimous) to accept the Open Meeting Minutes dated 12/5/2023.
Roll Call Vote: Doug Moglin – Yes, Jason Perron – Yes, Diane Gale – Yes.

· The Board accepted the Open Session Minutes dated 12/6/2023

· A MOTION was made by Jason Perron Seconded by Diane Gale (Vote-Unanimous) to accept the Open Meeting Minutes dated 12/6/2023.
Roll Call Vote: Doug Moglin – Yes, Jason Perron – Yes, Diane Gale – Yes.

Action Items, Correspondence:

· The Board approved the sewer abatement for 144 Berkshire Avenue.

· A MOTION was made by Jason Perron Seconded by Diane Gale (Vote-Unanimous) to approve the sewer abatement for 144 Berkshire Avenue.
Roll Call Vote: Doug Moglin – Yes, Jason Perron – Yes, Diane Gale – Yes.

· The Board reviewed and approved the elderly sewer rate applications for 18 Crescent Circle, 27 Granville Road, 2 Oak Street, 17 Pineywood Road and 19 Shore Road.
· A MOTION was made by Jason Perron Seconded by Diane Gale (Vote-Unanimous) to approve the elderly sewer rate applications as one omibus package for 18 Crescent Circle, 27 Granville Road, 2 Oak Street, 17 Pineywood Road and 19 Shore Road.

Roll Call Vote: Doug Moglin – Yes, Jason Perron – Yes, Diane Gale – Yes.

New Business:
· The Board reviewed the recommendations for bids on Southwick Police Dept. Station Cupola repairs.  Approved the award to Facilities Management award approved and authorized the Library to surplus and dispose of old computer equipment.
· A MOTION was made by Jason Perron Seconded by Diane Gale (Vote-Unanimous) to award GCS Construction for the Police Cupola repairs bid and include the additional PVC units for $28,000.00.
Any New Business:

Jason Perron: 
Diane Gale: 
Doug Moglin: 
Old Business:
· Marijuana, this is on the warrant at STM December 5, 2023.
· Hunting Bylaw,  carry this to a meeting after thanksgiving, we should have feedback from the police department by then.

· Select Board Goals & Objectives, no new updates, working on the list.
· American Legion Post#338, ongoing, Mr. Moglin stated he wants to sit down with Darcy and bring back some thoughts to the Board.  Mrs. Gale stated that she did some research and that if we decided to sell the property to the Legion, if wouldn’t fall under going out to bid.  Mr. Stinehart stated that the assessors hire Roy Bishop that has the skill set where he can come and help figure out what the number would be.  Mr. Moglin stated that it is income and it would have side effect potentially to try to convey the land to a third party without going through some kind of open process.  Like we do any other assest the Town owns.  It goes into the paper and people can bid on it.  Except when we get rid of the dog for $1.
· 61A review.  Mr. Moglin has not heard back from Town Council.

· Recruitment Panel & Job Description.  November 30th, they will talk with department heads, select board members.  Have your questions when you get to talk to MRI for the job description and we can discuss it so we can get it together by the time the search panel meets.  
· T-Mobile HomeTown Grant. Jason Perron will have to get with Cindy Sullivan to see where she is with the paperwork
· Expansion for Parking at Town Hall:  Tabled to later date.

· Liquor License: Mr. Stinehart stated the ABCC will be coming to Town to meet with the Police department and others to go over and review the status and locations and number of liquor licenses.  Mr. Moglin would like to continue to have all the license holders come into at one point.
Any Other Old Business:
Jason Perron:  
Diane Gale:

Doug Moglin:

· A MOTION was made by Jason Perron Seconded by Diane Gale (Vote-Unanimous) to adjourn the meeting at 7:00 p.m.
Roll Call Vote: Doug Moglin – Yes, Jason Perron – Yes, Diane Gale – Yes.

Respectfully submitted,
Lisa A. Anderson
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